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Criminal Justice

05‑22‑95

Senate Committee Report (Unamended)

BACKGROUND
Currently, a person holding the office of sheriff is not required to have completed the training required for licensing as a peace officer.

PURPOSE
As proposed, H.B. 1650 requires a person to complete the training required for licensing as a peace officer prior to holding the office of sheriff.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY
It is the committee's opinion that this bill does not grant any additional rulemaking authority to a state officer, institution, or agency.

SECTION BY SECTION ANALYSIS
SECTION 1.
Amends Section 85.0011, Local Government Code, to provide that a person is not eligible to serve as sheriff unless the person has completed the training required for licensing as a peace officer under Chapter 415, Government Code.  Provides that Subsection (a)(3) does not apply to the eligibility requirements to serve as the sheriff of a county with a population of less than 30,000.

SECTION 2.
Makes application of Section 1 of this Act prospective.

SECTION 3.
Emergency clause.



Effective date: 90 days after adjournment.




